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Friday 2nd  December

Well I can’t quite believe it is December already , it also means we have just over 2 
weeks till our winter break. 

This week was of course an eventful one with our first cross country of the year. This 
event was also a bit unique with the fact we had our neighbours  at Plaistow Primary 
also taking part. Mr Permaul was very pleased with the event and the effort of all the 
pupils and teachers describing it as the best yet!

We also held the Newham Sports Partnership dance mats competition which also 
included a rather exciting teachers round!

Have a good weekend
Mr MacGregor



 

Year 3 Animal Workshop
Last week Year 3 took part in the Spirit of the Wild workshop. 
The children found out about different types of animals, their habitats, what they 
eat, where they are from and how they adapt to their environments. They learnt 
about their special characteristics.  All the pupils enjoyed the workshop with all of 
them getting to hold at least one animal.

Times Table Rock Stars



 

Wednesday 14th December

On Wednesday 14th December all pupil  can wear a 
Christmas or celebration jumper in exchange for a voluntary 
donation of £2.00 which will contribute towards the 
breakfast bagels that are available daily to all children. 

National Primary Maths Challenge
Our year 6 Mathematicians received their certificates for the National Primary 
Maths Challenge! They did amazingly, tackling questions that went all the way up 
to GCSE level! Silver and gold level winners have a chance to go onto the next 
round, so watch out for more information.


